CONTINUUM

August 5, 2019

Peter Agabi, Health Services Consultant vV E F
Certificate of Need Program :

Department of Health AUG o 5 201

P. O. Box 47852 7 s
Olympia, WA 98504-7852 CERTIFICATE o e .

DEFaRTHENT
Re: CN Application #19-58 ’

Dear Mr. Agabi:

Please accept this letter as Continuum Care of Snohomish LLC’s formal request to withdraw its
certificate of need application #19-58 requesting to establish a hospice agency in Snohomish
County in the 2019 concurrent review cycle. Please note that Continuum understands that its
application will be returned but it requests that its public comment remain part of the record for
the concurrent review for the remaining four applications (Envision Hospice of Washington,
LLC, Glacier Peak Healthcare, Inc., Inspiring Hospice Partners of Oregon, LLC and Seasons
Hospice & Palliative Care), and that Continuum continue to be considered an interested person
and affected person. Please provide us with a copy of all further correspondence on the
remaining applications, including the Department’s evaluation.

Per WAC 246-310-990(5) and the settlement agreement reached June 28, 2019, we understand
that Continuum will be refunded 50% of the review fees paid. Please forward the refund to the
address below at your earliest convenience to:

Samuel Stern, CEO
Continuum Care Hospice
5994 West Las Positas Blvd., Suite 221
Pleasanton, CA 94588

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,
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Samuel Stern
Managing Member and Chief Executive Officer

5994 West Las Positas Blvd., Suite 221, Pleasanton, CA 94588





